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Points of Contact  

¶ Lay PastorñShirley Nelson 

           # 712-281-0432 or 

           # 712-373-5368 

           nelsoshi@gmail.com 

Available for contact all the time. 

¶  Anthon Ad Board Chair:   

          Andrea Mitchell      

¶ SPRC Chair:   

          Andrea Mitchell and  

          Shirley Nelson 
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So much to write about in Julyé.so little space. 
 
The Gift of Love: Forty years ago in February, 1982, the United Methodist 
church in Anthon burned to the ground. This is the church that I  was baptized in, 
went to Sunday  School, got confirmed, got married, had our four children 
baptized and now serve as pastor.  Thanks to Harold Buettner who went to work 
and made many, many crosses from the remaining wood in the church, a small 
piece of the church is still in the homes of many people in the congregation. This 
Sunday, I became the recipient of a real gift of Love. Dan Brant who had 
purchased some of the old stained-glass windows that were burned, cracked, 
melted, basically destroyed by the fire, gave me a gift of one of the old windows, 
refinished with love and care. Yes, there is crazing in the glass. One side of the 
window is black from the charred wood, but sanded smooth, and all the glass 
clean and polished. Itôs a gift that I will cherish forever. What a wonderful addition 
to my home. 
 
Ragbrai  Rides  through Anthon: What a beautiful weather week for more than 
20,000 bicyclists to ride across the state of Iowa. Sunday morning, they started 
rolling into Anthon and Anthon was ready for them. Food and drinks flowed freely 
and everything from dill pickles and dill pickle juice to breakfast bowls, pies, 
chicken and everything else you could think of was provided to the bikers who 
were very generous with their gifts. It had been sixteen years since Ragbrai rode 
through Anthon and it was just exciting this year as the last time. 
 
My thoughts on Ragbrai:  Well, my thoughts are limited as that nasty little virus, 
Covid, caught up to me and about 5 others in the church. I was proud of being a 
unicorn (a person who had the vaccine and boosters, but had escaped getting 
Covid.)  So, while everyone else was having fun and enjoying the day, we were 
all quarantined at home. Marvin Hanson and Ralph Diamond were ambassadors 
for the day, greeting all those who drove by or stopped at the Legion to eat. 
 
Baptism:  Itôs always a joy to baptize a baby and I had that pleasure on July 17th 
as Easton Randall, son of Cody and Allison Randall was baptized. Easton, 
weighing in at just a little over two pounds at birth in January is now a healthy ten 
plus pounds. What a joy for the family and the church. 
 
The Rich Fool:  My sermon on Sunday was the story of the Rich Fool from Luke 
12: 13-21. Itôs a good lesson to reread and study. Just remember that your way 
to heaven is to put God first in your life. Share your wealth, build your relationship 
with God and you truly will be blessed beyond measure.  
 
      Blessings, Shirley  



August 15 

Finance/Board Meeting at 7pm 
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August 10 

Women of Faith  

The Anthon United Women of Faith will be visiting Crystal Ketelsen Barto's gardens near            

Kingsley on Wednesday, August 10.  We will meet at the church at 9:30 AM to carpool to visit 

her beautiful gardens and we will plan to lunch together following the visit.    

Missions 

We have started to collect for School Kits. Kit items are listed below and as always, if you would 
like for us to do the shopping for you, please let us know, we would be happy to do so. 

  3 Notebooks  - 1 subject spiral 8òx10 1/2ò                                       1 Box of 12 Colored Pencils 

  1 Ruler - 12ò long metric                                                                  1 Box of 24 Crayons 

  6 Pencils  - unsharpened                                                                       1 Pair of Student Scissors 

  1 Eraser  - 2ò or larger                                                                      1 One Handle Cloth Bag 

Place all items in the cloth bag or plastic grocery bag 

Thank you all for your generosity!  



Baptism 

Easton Randall, son of Cody and Allison Randall was baptized on July 17th by Shirley Nelson and Pastor 

Harold Werley. Sponsors for Easton were Emily Hoy and Mitchell Bohle. 

Ragbrai 

More than 20,000 bikers rode through Anthon on Sunday morning,  
July 24th. They enjoyed a petting zoo, the Anthon Band playing and 

multitudes of vendors selling food and products.    

The Anthon UMC joined the fun by selling dill pickles, pickle juice, 
granola, homemade cookies and cooling scarves. A big thank you to all 
those who helped with the food stand, with the set up and tear down, 

fixing the food and making the day a huge success.  


